
 
 
 
 

 
 
The Fiscal Operations Advisory Council (FOAC) budget recommendations 
April 21, 2021 
 
 
FOAC has reviewed the budget targets for the functional vice presidents (FVPs) for the FY 2022 
institutional operating budget and provide the following recommendations:  
 
Council supports the budget targets shared by the budget office as submitted by the FVPs, the 
committee recognizes the increase in targets are from restoration of prior year furlough reductions for 
personnel costs.  
 
Additional detailed information be provided to FOAC in a timely manner in order to support a 
transparent evaluation and recommendation process.  
 
The FVPs submission be accompanied with a brief narrative of challenges and new initiatives in their 
budget tied to the pillars of the strategic plan and shows how it supports the strategic plan goals and 
objectives. 
 
Explore possible salary savings through an early retirement incentive plan designed to replace high 
salaries and PERS tier one and two retirement plan contributions with entry-level salaries and the 
current lower cost PERS retirement plan. 
 


